
 

Annual California Declaration of Compliance             July 31, 2025 
 
To the best of its knowledge and based upon a good faith understanding of the applicable statutory 
requirements, Grifols declares that it is in compliance with its comprehensive compliance program and California 
Health and Safety Code §119400 and 119402. 
 
Copies of this declaration, as well as the Grifols Compliance Program, can be requested via Grifols’ Ethics Helpline 
at (855) 223-1559. 


